MVCC Professional Association

General Membership Meeting

March 31, 2006

APPROVED April 20, 2006
Please note that all internal communication between the leadership and membership of the Association about negotiations is confidential and privileged and should not be

shared with anyone outside the Association.

Note: For further details, check e-mail from President Searles and the upcoming Negotiations issue of PAnorama.

1. 
Motion to approve 1/12/06 minutes:


Mike Sewall/Dick Thomas

Carried unanimously.
Jim Henck, our NYSUT Labor Relations Specialist, explained the process of Mediation, the role of PERB (Public Relations Employee Board), Fact Finding, and protections and restrictions of the Taylor Law.

Sam Drogo, Chair of the Negotiating Committee, summarized the highlights of negotiations since the last General Membership meeting. Although there were tentative agreements on some smaller issues, both sides agreed to Impasse. The first Mediation session was held on March 20. The PERB-assigned mediator is Kevin Flanigan. No progress was achieved in the 9-hour session. However, we did learn that the College is indeed serious about its regressive proposals, seeking givebacks. We also learned of the recent decision of Blue-Cross/Blue Shield to discontinue its indemnity plan by Dec. 2006. A second Mediation session has been scheduled for May 17. 
A Q&A period followed. Members expressed concerns, offered suggestions, and voiced willingness to support the Negotiating Team.

President Searles then outlined a plan for the membership leading up to the next Mediation session.

Days-without-a-contract door calendars were made available.

Adjournment by General Consensus.

Respectfully submitted,

Marie Czarnecki, Secretary

